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THE PROJECT
In January of 2016 Dober Lidsky Mathey, part of 
a three-firm team*, was tasked with providing 
a study that focused on space utilization within 
the science and engineering departments. The 
primary goal of the study was to develop a 
comprehensive plan for the most effective use 
of UNC Charlotte science facilities by aligning 
science program needs with existing space. This 
study included a review of UNC Charlotte sci-
ence programs, academic strategic plans and 
anticipated future growth in student enrollment 
and research, and an evaluation of current con-
dition and use of existing science facilities. The 
study provided recommendations on the best 
use of existing and future facilities to promote 
interdisciplinary teaching and research, accom-
modate current and future science program 
needs, and maximize effective and efficient use 
of space.

CHALLENGE
Working around incomplete data that needed to 
be scrubbed and made consistent was the first 
challenge,  The next was getting Institutional con-
sensus on enrollment and faculty growth—both 
essential data for developing the model that is 
designed to estimate space needs.  The space 
allocation model that we created was discipline 
specific and defined each department’s needs for instruc-
tional labs, research labs, lab support space, faculty, staff, and 
funded grad students’ offices, and various spaces specific to 
the department.  The model was also designed to allow the 
University to test “what-if” scenarios by changing assumptions 
such as the number of tenure and tenure track faculty, the size 
of faculty offices, or the number of PhD students.

SOLUTION
The study began with interviews of the various department 
chairs and deans of the two colleges to gain perspective on 
current direction and potential areas of growth. The chairs pro-
vided information that served as a basis for a Space Allocation 
Model which we created as an interactive tool that employs 
a series of metrics from industry standards that projects space 
needs both current and future. The output is dynamic based 
on the metrics and parameters placed in the model, so it can 
serve the University moving into the future. The types of core 

facilities both existing and desired were discussed, recognizing 
that efficient location and operation of those type spaces can 
promote collaboration in an interdisciplinary research setting. 
This information is combined with an assessment of the existing 
research and teaching lab spaces, and the result is a series of 
short term and long term goals that are prioritized based on 
phasing and available expansion space. The available capital 
funding also was a factor in determining what goals are short 
or long term.

RESULTS
This study was used as the basis for the University to engage 
an architect to design a new science building, primarily for 
chemistry and interdisciplinary programs.
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